Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 42

Topic: Rural Transaction Centres

Hansard pages: 474 - 475

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked:  I noticed that there was a grant for an RTC at Mathoura near Deniliquin.  I understand that was for $462,000 and, from the press release there is a fairly comprehensive list of services which will be provided.  Then there is one at Mount Magnet which received $57,000 and there was a fairly comprehensive list of services provided there.  I am interested as to why there was such a major disparity.  Was there a purpose-built facility?

Answer:  

The variance in funding levels between Mathoura and Mount Magnet RTC’s reflects major differences in the building costs of the respective projects.

Mathoura RTC will be located within a purpose built facility, with $360,000 (plus $36,000 for GST) of the $462,000 that has been allocated for this project to be spent on the construction of the facility itself.  

Mount Magnet RTC will be situated in a pre-existing building within the community. 

Additionally, the Shire of Mount Magnet has applied to various West Australian Government programmes for additional funding.
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